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File #: 18-557BPU Version: 1 Name: Water Quality Lifting Advisory
Type: BPU- Report Status: Agenda Ready

File created: 9/12/2018 In control: Board of Public Utilities

On agenda: 9/20/2018 Final action:

Title: REPORT - PLAN FOR LIFTING THE ADVISORY IN THE FOUNTAINGROVE AREA

BACKGROUND: On November 10, 2017, Santa Rosa Water issued a Water Quality Advisory for an
isolated area of Fountaingrove due to contamination that was caused by the October fires. In
collaboration with State Water Board Division of Drinking Water (DDW) and US EPA regulators as well
as water quality experts, Water Department staff has conducted a thorough investigation to confirm
that the fire caused the contamination, to identify the sources of the contamination, and guided by the
data, determined that targeted replacement of the system would likely restore water quality. The City
has completed replacement of all water service lines and blow off valves, as well as targeted
replacement of three mainlines in the Water Quality Advisory Area. Working in collaboration with
DDW, the Water Department has developed a plan for lifting the water quality advisory in the
Fountaingrove Area, which consists of sampling to confirm water quality has been restored as well as
post advisory flushing and monitoring to ensure the contamination has been remediated and will not
re-occur over time.

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended by the Water Department that the Board, by motion, accept
the report on the plan for lifting the advisory from the Water Quality Advisory area in a portion of
Fountaingrove.
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Attachments: 1. Staff Report, 2. Attachment 1, 3. Presentation
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9/20/2018 1 Board of Public Utilities approved Pass
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